Rafi Miah

From: Angela Bellwood
Sent: 10 February 2022 18:01
To: Planning Planning

Subject: Murphy's Yard Development

Dear Sirs,

I have recently been to check out the view from Parliament Hill down towards where the above development is going to be. Obviously there is the odd tower block which were allowed to be built in the 1960s. However I thought that planning had improved. As the rest of the buildings in the area are no higher than four storeys at the most that is what this development should stick to . If it must be flats rather than houses the blocks should not be higher than the surrounding houses. The development as it is envisaged at the moment will have an impact on Parliament Hill and the views that can be seen from the top. Unfortunately, it doesn't impact on the sight lines for St.Paul's exactly but it doesn't do it any favours.

Apparently no social housing has been included. I thought this was a given these days even if only a token. here needs to be more green space. Just because Parliament Hill and Hampstead Heath lies opposite, is no reason for not providing gardens for the residents. Knowing the area well I fail to see how you can provide a green link from Kentish Town unless you propose taking over the Barking to Gospel Oak line!

I would point out that this area is largely residential houses and is not the place for this sort of development.

Yours faithfully,

Angela Bellwood